Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes
February 5, 2010
Present:  
Mike Adams, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)
Ken White, Co-Chair, Interim MJC President (non-voting)

Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee
Iris Carroll, Learning Resources Liaison, Academic Senate appointee
Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee
Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst
Maurice McKinnon, Instructional Dean
Martha Robles, Student Services Administrator

Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

David Ward, YFA appointee
Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services

Absent:
Sean Fornelli, CSEA appointee
Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)
Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services
Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Francisco Loayza, ASMJC
	Business


1. Review of Minutes


	Action Item


The minutes of January 22, 2010 were given thumbs up approval.
2.  Review of Agenda
Ken White reviewed the agenda with members.
3.  Review of Work of Planning & Budget Subcommittee for Final Approval
Gary Whitfield distributed and referred to the document that identifies worksheets 1-8.  Worksheets 6, 7 & 8 are designated Do Not Use as they are protected and utilized to develop worksheets 3 and 4.  
In a PowerPoint presentation with network hookup, Gary accessed the on screen links for Worksheet 1 for the planning documents: Strategic Plan, MJC Mission Statement, Strategic Plans for California Community Colleges and the District.  
Worksheet 2 lists the manager(s) for each responsibility code which Gary briefly reviewed with members.
Worksheet 3 is informational only and gives a budget breakdown beginning 07-08 through current 09-10 allocation by activity and object code.  The worksheet also incorporates a column that shows the 2010-2011 proposed budget amount entered from Worksheet 4.  

When inputting detail on Worksheet 4, (10-11 detailed budget worksheet) information will now wrap, allowing for more detailed description.  At this point, the SLO/SAO/AUOs column would require a simple Yes or No with supporting documentation, if necessary.  Each prioritized (A-D) request will be expected to be linked to one or more of the planning documents.  
Worksheet 5 provides salary and benefits for the areas and is information only as these are negotiated items and cannot be altered.

Units will build a recommended budget and electronically submit those to Gary Whitfield.  The vice presidents will review these documents with the unit/division leadership to ensure that the appropriate documentation is provided and determine preliminary budget item prioritization to be forwarded to the Planning & Budget Committee.  Gary Whitfield will combine all units/division budgets. 

Sharepoint will possibly be implemented for these documents to manage data and facilitate a transparent process.  Gary will explore the feasibility of using Sharepoint.  Gary brought up Instruction’s program review Sharepoint site as an example for members to view.  Individual units and aggregate would go into the vice president file.  

Iris Carroll reminded members that Bob and Ken were going to get information from other institutions regarding reviewing units’ work.

Mike Adams clarified that the next stage of approval is College Council after approval here of the subgroup’s work.  

Karen Walters Dunlap reminded members that the VP is charged with having supporting documentation when PBC has questions.

Gary Whitfield will provide training through the Instructional Administrators Council (IAC) and Student Services Council (SSC) to ensure that all managers are fully informed regarding the appropriate procedures for the implementation of these guidelines.  Gary will also send an updated form to PBC members.
	Action Item


By thumbs up vote, there was final approval of the work of the Planning & Budget subgroup to be forwarded to College Council on February 8, 2010 by the president.
4.  Research & Planning Group – The BRIC Initiative
The Technical Assistance Program (TAP) is a segment of the Bridging Research, Information, and Cultures Initiative (BRIC).  The application to participate in TAP must be submitted by Monday, March 1st.  The RP Group has funding available and they have a grant setting up technical assistance and will be working with colleges.  Up to fifteen colleges will be selected to receive an organizational needs assessment, professional development training and customized data facilitation and coaching interventions during the 2010-11 academic year.  
Karen Walters Dunlap stated that this work is the charge of AIE which has an assessment work group.  Karen added that TAP will do site visits and it is basically consulting.

	Action Item


It was recommended that Ken Hart and Adrienne Peek fill out an application for MJC to participate in the Technical Assistance Program (TAP) a segment of the Bridging Research, Information, and Cultures Initiative (BRIC).  

5.  Enrollment Planning & Management Mission Critical Strategy Status Report
Ken White informed members that the rubric is a report of what the Enrollment Planning & Management group has been working on for the last year and a half.  The group started by establishing three major goals and developing strategies behind those goals.

The rubric contains the goal strategy, target completion date, status, implementation responsibility, indicators of what each goal means, resources used and accreditation standard supported.  Ken White would like to develop a better connection between that group and PBC to get more fully integrated.  This rubric indicates the status as of 2009 that were basically goals for 2008 that had to do with increasing enrollment.  It is felt now that MJC had to maintain quality and continue to focus on maintaining quality no matter what the budget situation is.  

At the March meeting, the Enrollment Planning & Management group will begin to come up with strategies for the following 2010-2011 goals.  

2010-2011 Enrollment Planning and Management Goals

1.  Maintain access to high quality instruction

2. Maintain high quality student support services

3. Improve student retention and persistence

Karen Walters Dunlap interjected the following remarks:  How do they define quality instruction.  She would like to see achievement and success instead of persistence and retention on the third goal.  The group has actually been a lot more creative in the budget situation.

Ken White is looking at this group reporting to PBC for review and recommendation making. 

Karen Walters Dunlap added that the Enrollment Planning & Management committee integrates all functions to tie everything together and is a very necessary committee and should report to the president.

Any further suggestions and comments should be sent to Ken White.

6.  State of the Budget

 Ken White reported out from the Chancellor’s two day meeting where the Chancellor’s staff and staff from both colleges met to talk about the budget.  The news is that the $12 million district problem where MJC owned $7 million, has grown to approximately $15 million.  Causes for this increase:  Step and column increases positioned to go into effect.  Increase in MID energy costs by 7%.  Additional costs were incurred as a result in the delay in moving to a new benefits system.  
Ken White added that the above just makes our target that much higher in what we need to reach.  His concern is that part of our plan was to take a dramatic cut in PT/OL this year and a more dramatic cut next year.  The college is expected to produce the same FTEs.  He is trying to get clarification regarding the definition of cap, floor and base.  MJC needs to produce 500 FTEs over what it is funded for and at the same time, reducing our expenses which are directly related.  

Ken White added that now the message is to take everyone you can (students).  It is unknown what the impact will be on Founders Hall shutting down and it could be 5%.  It is expected that the college will eventually pull out of the current situation and we do not want to send the message to the community that the college does not need them.  There is always the chance that growth money will appear.  Part of the problem is that the college was not able to come up with the full part of its share when it was a $12 million problem.  The $7 million (college’s share) was a two year target.  The college also needs to be concerned about how to address the $850,000 PT/OL decrease.
7.  Staffing Recovery Plan
Ken White said the question is how does the college get back to where it was?  He suggested going back five years asking every unit to provide every position they have lost.  This would generate a list of positions that have been lost but it would not be a hiring list.

FUTURE AGENDA
1. Ken Hart’s Strategic Plan presentation and Review of Mission Statement (next meeting)

2. AIE Report
ADJOURNMENT
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